Default Question Block

Dear Finance Officer:

As part of the mandatory ESSER Annual Report required by the U.S.
Department of Education, NC DPI is required to provide data for
each PSU that has received funds from the ESSER IIl 90%
mandatory pass-through funding (PRC 181) outlining the amount of
funds reserved by the PSU to address the impact of learning loss —
which under the American Rescue Plan Act must be at least 20% of
the PSU’s PRC 181 funds — and the amount spent from the learning
loss reserve during the current reporting period, which is July 1,
2021 through June 30, 2022. As DPI does not have access to this
data, we are requiring each PSU to respond to this survey to provide
the amount reserved from its PRC 181 allotment to address learning
loss and the amount expended from that reserve during Fiscal Year
2022. In order to respond to any inquiries related to this data, please
ensure that you maintain documentation substantiating the
determination of the amounts expended for this purpose during FY
2022; such documentation is not required to be submitted to DPI at
this time, but should be maintained within your files for PRC 181.

As a reminder, the 20% learning loss reservation is a Federal
statutory requirement. Failure to respond to this survey will result in
DPI providing $0 as a response for either component of the survey
for non-responsive PSUs. Reporting $0 for any PSU to the U.S.



Department of Education, particularly for the amount reserved for
learning loss, may result in additional inquiries from USED for that
PSU regarding compliance with the mandatory 20% learning loss
reservation.

Responses are due from PSUs no later than close of business on
May 26, 2023. To facilitate reporting, School Business has posted a
spreadsheet with the official allotment amounts for PRC 181 on our
website under “What's New.” If you have questions regarding the
completion of this survey, please contact either John Keefer
(John.Keefer@dpi.nc.gov; (984) 236-2453) or Shirley McFadden
(Shirley.McFadden@dpi.nc.gov; (984) 236-2258).

Block 1

Choose your LEA Number and Name.”

v

Block 2

Amount allotted for PRC 181




Amount reserved to address Learning Loss (Minimum 20% of
allotted amount)

Amount expended from July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2022 to
address Learning Loss

Block 3

Contact information

First Name

Last Name

Work Email Address

Work Phone Number






